Ministers	The Congregation
	Rev. Josh Langille-Hoppe
Office Manager	Chelsey Atnip
Children and Director	Audrey Wise
Bell Choirs Director	Claudette Rothwell
Choir Directors	Pat McKay/Carla Hupp
Praise & Worship Coordin	nator Jake Pannel
Treasurer	Lisa VanWormer
Lav Leader	Joe Cravens

Community United Methodist Church 163 West 4800 South Ogden UT 84405

A staff member is available Monday through Thursday 9 AM to 2 PM Office phone: (801) 479-7430 Web Site: www.community-umc.net E-mail: info@community-umc.net

> The **CUMC VOICE** for families and friends of: Community United Methodist Church 163 West 4800 South Ogden UT 84405 801-479-7430

Submit articles, send questions or comments to office@community-umc.net.

The Editor reserves the right to edit for content and space. The deadline for the next newsletter is: **June 19,2025**

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
Hands and Feet Mtg/ Aldersgate Room 10:15am	2	3	4	5	6	7
8	9	10	11	12	13	14
Family Promise	Family Promise	Family Promise	Family Promise	Family Promise	Family Promise	Family Promise
				Aldersgate Room Reserved 5:30-8:30pm	Wesley Room Reserved 5:30-8:00pm	
				Trustees Mtg. 6:00pm		
15	16	17	18	19	20	21
	PEO/Upper Room	SPRC Mtg./Break	XYZ-	Newsletter		
	10:30am-Noon	Room 6:00pm	The Rusted Spoon 11:30am	Deadline		
22	23	24	25	26	27	28
Ad Council/ Upper Room Noon	Funday Monday 2:00pm	-			27	20
29	30			1		
Bell Choir Camp	Bell Choir Camp					

Community United Methodist Church

June 2025 Voice

June is another one of those times of transition. Students are out of school for the summer. Schedules change. I have to get our evaporation cooler back up and running as the temperatures climb. Summer vacation plans become reality. Work in our gardens gears up. In the church many of our ministries slow down giving us time to catch our breath, focus on new opportunities, and renew ourselves in Christ.

In worship we will begin the month with a message from Lisa Van Wormer. Then on June 8 we celebrate Pentecost when the Holy Spirit descended on the disciples 50 days after Jesus' resurrection. For the remainder of the month we seek to expand and deepen our spiritual practices by considering the ways we are called to faithfully inhabit our physical places. Through the end of June and into the beginning of July we will engage six practices that help us connect the food we eat, care of people and places, and our faith. Each week in worship we will learn about one practice of food, faith, and place.



I look forward to seeing you in worship this month. Blessings,

Pastor Josh

June 8, 2025 –
Pentecost Sunday (Red)
Scripture Reading: Genesis 11:1-9 and Acts 2:1-21
Message: Now is the Time

In the Garden: Spiritual Practices of Food, Faith, and Place

We are called to be faithful inhabitant of our physical places. In this series we will engage six practices that help us connect the food we eat, our faith, and care of people and places. To do this we will look to gardens, orchards, and ranches that feed us and connect us to God.

June 15, 2025
Trinity Sunday
Scripture Reading: Psalm 104
Message: The Spiritual Practice of Paying Attention

June 22, 2025
Scripture Reading: Genesis 2:15, Romans 2:11, and James 3:17
Message: The Spiritual Practice of Facing

June 29, 2025
Scripture Reading: Proverbs 31:10-31 and Matthew 5:5
Message: The Spiritual Practice of Eating Locally

June Free Resource

Men, your families, your workplaces, your communities need you.

Be bold in doing right.

Like so many positive qualities, courage is a choice. This new book in the popular 3-Minute Devotions line will give you the biblical basis you need to *Choose Courage*.

Our world deals in fear, but "the Spirit God gave us does not make us timid" (2 Timothy 1:7). Author David Sanford provides 180 brief devotions that encourage you to live a powerful, loving, self-disciplined—in a word, *bold*—life before God, your family, your coworkers, and your community.

Simple and brief, yet profound and long-lasting, 3-Minute Devotions for Men: Choose Courage will guide men of all ages into the kind of life that leaves a legacy.

Exciting opportunity to use your creativity to connect with God

The cover of the May-June Upper room shows artwork entitled Ruth and Naomi's Journey. On the inner page, there are a series of prompts and reflection questions about the image. This is the practice of *Visio Divina* which invites us to encounter the Divine through prayerful consideration of and interaction with an image.

While one can sign up online to receive Sight Psalms from the Upper room, wouldn't it be exciting to create our own collection of images? CUMC can boast of many talented artists and photographers, as well as countless others who enjoy capturing special photos of the beauty and wonder of God's creation.

The **FUEL** committee is inviting anyone who is interested to submit a photo which we will compile into a collection. Photos may occasionally be used in worship but will also be used for an upcoming prayer vigil. If you have a specific scripture that you would like to include with your photo, please do.

Otherwise, the FUEL committee will discern what to use.

Please email all submissions to spiritualgrowth@community-umc.net.

For questions or suggestions, contact Andrea Nelson at: aen7@hotmail.com.

How do we live faithfully in times of social and political crises? What does it mean to live together as the church, especially in times of turmoil? How do we respond to evil? Join us as we explore these issues and more in *The Rise of Bonhoeffer*. This summer Pastor Josh will lead the adult Sunday school class as we immerse ourselves in the life and theology of Dietrich Bonhoeffer, a German pastor, professor, and Nazi resister. During our class sessions, we will watch and discuss conversations between Bonhoeffer scholars. The class will also include the opportunity to listen to podcasts and read some of Bonhoeffer's works outside of class. Class starts June 8 at 10:45 am in the Upper room. All are invited to join us. The outline for the class and links to videos and suggested reading prior to sessions will be available by email, so please let the FUEL committee know if you plan to participate at spiritualgrowth@community-umc.net so that you have access to the material.

FUNDAY MONDAYS

Join us June 23rd 2pm to 4pm to see our fire trucks, and Sheriffs cars!

Learn about how to have a fun safe Summer!

August 17th 5pm to 7pm we will have dinner and fun games for all the family!

If you would like to help please contact Audrey Wise.

I SCREAM YOU SCREAM WE ALL SCREAM FOR ICE CREAM!!! Summer is coming fast!! I can't believe that five months have gone by since I have started being the Children's Minister. We have had a lot of fun, and hopefully learned a lot too!!

Children's Sunday School will be having a break during the summer. We will have a Welcome Back party on August 31st.

We will still be having our two Funday Mondays June 23rd 2pm-4pm, and August 11th 5pm-7pm.

If you would like to help with either or both please talk to Audrey.

Church Financial Update

General Operating

April Income \$24,739 April Expense 23,182 April Net Inc 1,557

YTD Inc 112,265 YTD Exp 96,775 YTD Net Inc 15,490

Pinecliff Camp & Retreat Center Methodist Children and Youth Camps

Elementary K-6 Monday July 14th to Friday July 18th. Junior & High School Camp Monday July 21st - Friday July 25th Cost \$200.00 before July 1st. \$225.00 after July 1st-Camperships are available to help cover the cost.

Registration and Campership Forms: www.pinecliffcamputah.org

Questions Contact: Susan Wagner 801-726-3378

Weekly Happenings

Sunday:

Worship 9:00am Fellowship 10:00 am Adult Sunday School 10:30am-Noon

Monday:

Pickleball 4:45-6:45pm (Fellowship Hall)

Tuesday:

Pickleball 7:00-9:00 am (Fellowship Hall) Quilters Group 9:30-3:00pm (Upper Room)

Wednesday:

Prayer Group 9:00am (Break Room) Life Group 4:30-5:30pm (Hufteling Home)

Thursday:

Pickleball 7:00-9:00am (Fellowship Hall)

Friday:

Pickleball 7:00-9:00am (Fellowship Hall)

Saturday:

Pickleball 7:00-9:00am (Fellowship Hall)





@communityumc or @cumcyouth_ogden



CUMC at the Terrace

CUMC Ogden Youth Group

JUNE BIRTHDAYS

Nick Campbell-2nd Regina Oechsle-5th Barbara Parrish-7th Pat McKay-11th Cara Koolmes-19th Sharon Leslie-19th Ray Tall-20th Bill Nelson-24th



eXtra Years of

Zest

A group of retired folks who like to meet for a meal and fellowship once a month.

June 18, 2025

11:30am

THDAYS

The Rusted Spoon

1310 Wall Ave
Ogden

Please sign up at the church

Please sign up at the church so we know how many will be attending. Any last minute changes call Charlene at 801-920-8754

Gail Brown 801-686-0502 Let them know if you need a ride.



Men's 2 or More will take a break for the Summer and will return **September 20, 2025** 9:00am

All men are welcome and they do not need to be a member of this church. Just show up!